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September 01, 2010: UPDATE to Blair Middle School Site / Construction 
 
To Our Neighbors: 
 
 
There are only five months to go before substantial completion of the BLAIR Middle School Project. It is 
fair to expect that the contractor will be working most Saturday’s from here on out. 
 
The month of September will include the following primary activities: 
 

 Continuation of the interior framing 
 Commencement of vertical bracing for exterior skin 
 Continuation of electrical and low voltage distribution 
 Connection of new switch gear to the High School transformer 
 Hanging of interior HVAC ducting 
 Placement of HVAC roof curbs 
 Construction of new perimeter wall 
 Completion of lunch shelter and interior trellis steel 

 
Progress on the east boundary wall is moving cautiously but quickly. Compaction of the foundation fill is 
complete and tested. We are ready to excavate and place the new footing and then start in with the new 
split faced block. 
 
The wing walls are on the building and we will spend the next week aligning the steel hold downs so the 
exterior skin can be fitted up behind them. The skin panels have been shipped and are in transit to our 
site, we hope to receive them be the end of this month. 
 
This morning, work started at the BLAIR East (Elementary School) campus. We are moving the 
remaining five modulars from the High School campus as temporary housing to BLAIR East in 
preparation for a new ninth grade wing. 
 
As always, should you have any questions or are aware of any noise outside of normal working hours, 
please don’t hesitate to contact me at the number below. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Frazer G. Thompson, P.E., LEED ap 
Owner's Representative - PUSD 
(626) 396-5850 ext. 89177  office 


